COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT/PARKS AND RECREATION COMMITTEE

MEETING ON JUNE 14, 2018 - MINUTES

The meeting was called to order at 6PM by Committee Chair, Sue Yenchko. In attendance were: Chris Purcell, Kasha Griva, Rebecca Yearick, Dan Green, Laurie Zimmerman and Cindy Foster, Borough Manager.

Minutes of the May 10, 2018 meeting will be submitted at the upcoming council meeting for approval

The agenda:.

- 1. Parks a) Frazer Park No Dumping Signs have been made and are being installed shortly (if not already).
 - **b)** Frazer Park —Since it is designated as "Green Space" questions came up about its origin. Cindy Foster will research how Lemoyne came to own this park and if there are any restrictions regarding its use.
 - c) Cameras at park(s)? This item will be included in 2019 budget discussions. Cameras must be monitored and having the police department involved in the monitoring is desirable.
 - **d)** Cleanup of pavilions after rental? In order to assure that pavilion renters clean up adequately, some photos of the pavilion after the cleanup should be sent to Cindy Foster. Lack of sending the photos may trigger an additional charge.
 - **e) Memorial Park Movies in the Park –** Costs for providing this special event were discussed. There probably are rental fees (for equipment) and "movie rights" fees. Money is budgeted for "special events" and perhaps the Mayor could lead this project to show one movie in Memorial Park before school begins again in August. This will be on the July Work Session agenda.
 - f) Negley Park Pickleball? Flyers announcing a new court (within the boundaries of one of the tennis courts) will be distributed to neighbors above the Park. Mr. Waite and Chris Purcell may be doing the distribution to the possible 76 households affected (near Negley Park) and an announcement will appear on Lemoyne's website. A key to the court will be required in order to play. Fee for the key is \$25 at the Borough office. Bike/Walking Trail –Chris Purcell reviewed some of the criteria for Designation of being a Bike Friendly Community. We are going to work on satisfying that criteria over time and then will apply for the designation. She also showed a possible route for a 5K bike ride/walk (or special event) that connects several parks and travels across the Borough. It was noted that CAEDC will be holding a meeting on Bike Share in its office in Carlisle on June 21st at 8:30Am.
- 2. Pool Decision to not have a Pool Groupon this year. Free passes are no longer accepted.
- 3. **Community Development Survey** The Committee will make any further suggestions to the document which includes Ms. Yearick's responses. Discussion concluded that we will aim for sending out the survey around the 3rd week of November and hold the community input sessions in January or later in 2019.
- 4. **LMS Community Discussions** The dates for the discussions are now July 16 and August 20. The REC will present to the Planning Commission on September 11 and come before Borough Council on October 4th with their proposal. It was noted that Mary Kuna has left the Economic Development Office to pursue a job elsewhere.
- 5. Parking lot next to the Post Office. It was noted that the parking lot which has been the subject of continuing dispute over use will have a new owner soon The Arthur Murray Dance Studio. Discussion ensued about the Studio and the Post Office hopefully coming to some kind of amicable resolution. Opinions were expressed that the Borough should not be involved since this was a private property discussion.
- 6. Next Meeting July 12th Adjournment was at 8:16PM.